Clayton State University – Faculty Council Agenda

Monday, October 14, 2008 

University Center Board Room UC 260 
The Faculty Council was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.
Members Present:

Lari Arjomand, Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, John Burningham, Christie Burton, Jeff Byron, Susan Copeland, Debra Cody for Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Thomas Harden, Kathryn Kemp, Adam Kubik, Betty Lane, Marko Maunula, Laveda Pullens, Junfeng Qu, Joan Taylor, Judith Ogden, Margaret Thompson and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Carolina Aveno, Rodger Bates, Lisa Eichelberger, Sharon Hoffman, Chris Raridan and Desmond Turner.
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of meetings held on September 23, 2008 were before Council for approval.  With the correction of change when discussing proposals for MAs in Math and English, which are actually an MATs in Math and English.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
Reports

1) Dr. Steve Burnett gave the Provost report which included:

a)  The BOR has approved a BAS in Homeland Security, a MAT in Math and a Computer Science degree; 

      b)  Graduation is December 11th with two ceremonies at 4:00pm and 7:00pm – 
      all faculty are required to attend both ceremonies;
                  c)  the SACS report due 2009 is now due March 2010;

      d)  the Provost reminded faculty to carefully check benefit statements from       

      Human Resources for errors and report any to Leslie Moore

2) Dr. Roger Bates gave Faculty Council a report on the Georgia State Technical Colleges and the BOR’s decision to merge fourteen of the technical schools into seven positioning the schools to offer core courses which were once the domain of four year schools and further moving the technical schools to semester vs. quarters.
New Business

1) Desmond Turner, University Bookstore Manager, presented to Faculty Council and overview of plan to reduce textbook costs for students.
Reports:

2) CAPC reported the following:  BIOL 1111 and BIOL 1112 prerequisite changes; CHEM 3811 new course proposal; NURS 4900 new course proposal; African American Students Minor; Theatre Minor proposal; Psychology Minor proposal and Spanish and French Minor proposals were all approved.  A discussion followed on the necessity of Council approving the Spanish and French Minor.  Matter tabled until next Council meeting.
3) UPC – Dr. Susan Copeland reported the childcare survey work is continuing and urged Faculty Council to remind colleagues of the importance of returning the surveys.
New Business

1) Dr. Burnett reminded Faculty Council about BOR survey concerning online courses.  Please take the time to complete these and urge those in your Colleges/Schools to do so as well.
2) Faculty Council will be notified of a 2008-09 group picture in the near future.

3) The October 28th Faculty Meeting will include a report from Dr. Mark May, Dean of  Retention and Student Success.

4) The Roundtable Discussion included the following topics:

a) Travel Restrictions and the affect on Promotion and Tenure

b) Faculty retention in light of travel restrictions

c) University name change

d) ORP contribution and teacher retirement

Council was adjourned at 12:15 and notified the next Council meeting will be October 28, 2008 at 11:15 in UC 260.
